November 24, 2008

The Honorable Julia Patterson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

Enclosed for the County Council’s review and approval is an ordinance which would change the designation of some county funds from tier 2 to tier 1.  These changes are in accordance with guidance issued by the Washington State Auditor’s Office to local jurisdictions on the permissible use of interest earnings under state law for particular funds.  The county’s General Fund collects interest earnings on tier 2 cash balances, whereas tier 1 funds collect interest earnings on their own cash balances.  

This results in a decline of approximately $1.3 million in interest earnings for the General Fund in 2009.  This impact has already been incorporated into my 2009 Proposed Budget.
If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 206-296-3434.  

Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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